
July 20, 2021
Karen Olson
Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Company LLC 
2800m Post Oak Blvd 
Houston, TX  77056    

RE: Project Description: Flood Hazard Applicability Determination
File and Activity No.: 0820-20-0003.1 APD210001
Applicant: Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Company LLC 
Project: Compressor Station 201
Block(s) and Lot(s): [346.07, 24] [346.07, 25]

                          Municipality: West Deptford Twp; County: Gloucester

Dear Ms. Olson:

This is in response to your application received by the Department on May 3, 2021, concerning a 
proposed compressor station within the above referenced Block and Lots in West Deptford Township, 
Gloucester County.

Decision:

A review of the submitted material, including the following drawing/s, indicates that a stream 
encroachment permit is not required for this project:

“COMPRESSOR STATIONS, BLOCK 346.07, LOT 24 AND 25, WEST DEPTFORD, GLOUCESTER 
COUNTY, NEW JERSEY” sheet FHA-01, dated April 27, 2021.

Reason for Decision:

Based on the review of the submitted information, the Department has determined that the proposed limit 
of disturbance is not located within a riparian zone or regulated area as per N.J.A.C. 7:13-2.2 and 
N.J.A.C. 7:13-2.3. A formal authorization for the proposed project is not required under the Flood Hazard 
Area Control Act Rules.    

Conditions:

This determination is valid for five years and is conditioned upon the receipt of all other necessary 
approvals and permits.  Any change in the scope or design of this project may result in the need for a 
stream encroachment permit. Also, any activity proposed within freshwater wetlands, transition areas or 
open waters will require a freshwater wetland approval from this office prior to construction.
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All disturbed areas should be stabilized in accordance with the requirements of the local soil conservation 
district.  Your municipal construction official should also be contacted to determine if this project 
complies with local flood ordinances and building codes.  The municipality may modify the design of this 
project or deny its construction if such ordinances or codes are not met. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Andre Thompson by email at 
Andre.Thompson@dep.nj.gov or by phone at (609)292-1228. Please reference the Division’s file number 
in all communication.

Sincerely,

Keith P. Stampfel, P.E.
Section Chief
Bureau of Flood Hazard and Stormwater Engineering

AGT

c: Brian McPeak, PP, AICP – bmcpeak@psands.com
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